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Borough Bulletin  ~  15 June 2023 

Friday 16 June 2023 Student Reports for Semester One to Parents 

Monday 19 June 2023 School Council Meeting – 7:00pm 

Wednesday 21 June 2023 Parent / Teacher Interviews – 2:10pm to 7:00pm 

Thursday 22 June 2023 JSC Dress in Blue Day MND Fundraiser – Gold Coin Donation 

Friday 23 June 2023 
All School Assembly – 1:10pm – ICE BUCKET CHALLENGE 
Last Day of Term 2 2023 – Early Dismissal at 1:30pm 

Monday 10 July 2023 First Day of Term 3 2023 

Friday 14 July 2023 Footsteps Dance Session 1 

Friday 21 July 2023 Footsteps Dance Session 2 

Friday 28 July 2023 
Footsteps Dance Session 3 
P&F Pie Drive commences 

Friday 04 August 2023  
Swimming Session 1 
Footsteps Dance Session 4 

Friday 11 August 2023 
Swimming Session 2 
Footsteps Dance Session 5 
P&F Pie Drive Orders due 

Friday 18 August 2023 
Swimming Session 3 
Footsteps Dance Session 6 

Wednesday 23 August 2023 District Athletics – Grades 4 to 6 – Meadowglen 

Thursday 24 August 2023 Pie Drive Orders Delivery 

Friday 25 August 2023 
Swimming Session 4 
Footsteps Dance Session 7 

Tuesday 29 August 2023 Footsteps Dance Concert – Montmorency Secondary College 

Friday 01 September 2023 
Swimming Session 5 
Footsteps Dance Session 8 

Friday 8 September 2023 
Swimming Session 6 
Footsteps Dance Session 9 
Last day of the Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Thursday 14 September 2023 R U OK Day? 

Friday 15 September 2023 Last Day of Term 3 2023 – Early Dismissal at 1:30pm 
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Principal’s Report 

 

We’re very pleased to congratulate Laura 

and her husband, Adrian, on the safe arrival 

of their beautiful baby son.  Laura and 

Adrian are happy for us to share this photo of Laura and Bobby, and we can 

clearly see that motherhood suits Laura and that Bobby is much loved.  We wish 

Laura and Adrian every happiness with their new family member! 

Semester Two Staffing 

Our class teachers new to Greensborough Primary in 2023, Alessia and Vanessa, are doing a fabulous job 

and have enjoyed their first semester of teaching.  Their grades are thriving, and we congratulate them on a 

successful start to their career.  Vanessa, however, had always expressed the desire to teach part time and 

now we have been able to hire an excellent, experienced teacher to share the grade with her. 

We have appointed Kate Crilly as our new 0.4 classroom teacher.  Kate has worked at GPS this year as a 

Casual Relief Teacher and has begun to build strong relationships with staff and students.  Kate is familiar 

with our school programs and has proven to be an excellent teacher.  She comes highly recommended from 

her previous school and we welcome her to GPS. 

Families of students in Grade 3/4B were advised earlier today and we’ll have a thorough induction prior to 

Kate starting.  Both Kate and Vanessa are looking forward to working together as class teachers of Grade 

3/4B. Kate will work Monday – Tuesdays, and Vanessa will work Wednesday – Friday. 

Curriculum Overview 

I was very impressed yesterday when I visited the Grade 5/6 classrooms during their History Expo.  Students 

were very knowledgeable about the Gold Rush and Eureka Rebellion and their journals reflected a strong 

knowledge of life during this period of Australian history.  Students proudly shared their work with staff and 

students from other grades and their enthusiasm and engagement in their work was very evident. 

Students in Grade 3 – 6 also attended a webinar by author Andy Griffiths this week, who shared his journey 

to become a successful writer and P – 2 students had a session with Matt Cosgrove.  This capped off what’s 

been a busy and productive term, as staff worked collaboratively to plan and deliver engaging learning tasks 

for their classes, including excursions, incursions and Discovery Units, as well as regular class programs.  

Our suite of Extension, Intervention and Tutoring programs offer students additional support to reach their 

potential.  The Victorian High-Ability Program and Challenge and Enrichment Series is continuing to engage 

and extend selected students and the Maths Olympiad is an excellent opportunity for our highly numerate 

students to showcase their talent.  The Premier’s Reading Challenge has begun, and the P – 2 Clubs program 

is a highlight of their week.  

Student Voice and Agency is being developed through our Kindness Crusaders, the Friendship Tree and 

Junior School Council.  We’re looking forward to the ‘Ice Bucket Challenge’ JSC is coordinating to raise funds 

to find a cure for Motor Neurone Disease.  This is a very worthy cause and I commend the JSC for raising 

our awareness.  Information about this fundraiser is included later in this newsletter. 

Planning for next term’s programs is well underway and this includes our swimming and dance lessons.  The 

ten dance lessons with Footsteps Dance Company are included in our Parent Payments, as is the cost of the 

bus to Montmorency Secondary College for our performance.  Families who have not paid this year’s Parent 

Payment are required to pay $50 for the dance program and transport cost.   

Also next term, we have our Book Week celebrations which are a highlight of our school year and our annual 

poetry competition.  Margaret is currently liaising with teachers to finalise names of students requiring 

additional support in oral language, numeracy or literacy, and also those students requiring extension.  

Lunchtime programs of Chessmate, P – 6 Coding and Tennis P – 6 are also available for students to book 

into by contacting the external providers.  



Reporting and Parent/Teacher Interviews Wednesday 21st June  

Thank you to the staff for their diligence and hard work in evaluating student results and writing reports.  Staff 

spend many hours on this process and whilst it is a normal part of their role as teachers, they have 

demonstrated their deep knowledge of the students they teach and reported accurately to parents so that our 

students’ social and academic progress can be celebrated.  Areas for improvement and future learning were 

also identified and these will be the focus for future learning in Semester Two.  

Thank you to parents who have logged on to COMPASS and booked your Parent/Teacher interview time.  If 

any families haven’t booked a time by tomorrow morning, teachers will allocate a time for you, and you’ll 

receive a message on COMPASS.  If you are unable to attend this appointment, please log on and change 

the time.  Reports for students will be sent to parents and carers via COMPASS tomorrow afternoon, Friday 

16th June at 4:00pm.  

Parent Survey: Twenty Responses Needed! 

Thank you to the families who completed the feedback survey, emailed on COMPASS, to assist us with 

accurate data for our School Review later this year.  We still require an additional twenty families to 

complete the survey for us to achieve our target of  a 60% response rate.  It’s extremely important that 

we have the majority of families complete the feedback survey to give us accurate data for our School Review.  

Please click on the link https://forms.gle/vrinoxbQr1LHRADr6  and answer the 2 questions. 

 Name three things Greensborough Primary School does well. 

 Are there any areas for improvement that you would like to see implemented at the school? 

Thank you in advance for your support, as the information you provide will assist us to not only evaluate our 

progress, but also plan for the future. Students and staff will also have opportunities to give their feedback in 

class.  

Thank You Volunteers 

A huge thankyou to Wayne, Geoff and Les who are replacing the sleeper wall surrounding our Friendship 

Tree Garden.  This is a big task, taking many weeks to complete and we are very grateful to Wayne for 

coordinating this project and giving his time and expertise.  If any parents were able to assist Wayne and his 

helpers by moving the new sleepers from their current location just inside the gate near the oval, closer to 

the Friendship Tree, it would be greatly appreciated.  Please see myself or Margaret if you can assist. 

 

Thank you also to Parents and Friends and families who supported their fundraising efforts this semester.  

We know that a great deal of time and energy goes into organizing the fundraisers and we greatly appreciate 

their efforts.  Not only does P&F raise funds for valuable school resources, it provides many wonderful 

memories for students as they purchase Mothers’/Fathers’ day presents, etc.  It also provides entry points 

for parents and family members to engage with the school and be connected to our community.  This is a 

really important aspect of the culture of our school, and I’d like to thank the current committee members, 

especially Kate, not only for their hard work but also for establishing an inclusive and welcoming culture for 

our families. 

Thank you everyone for a terrific term! This will be the final newsletter of the term and if there are further 

updates next week, families will be notified by COMPASS.  I wish everyone a happy and safe holiday and I 

https://forms.gle/vrinoxbQr1LHRADr6


look forward to everyone returning reinvigorated on Monday 10th July. There will be a final assembly at 1:15 

next Friday 23rd June, followed by our usual end of term finish time of 1:30pm. 

Angela Morritt 

 

 

2024 Prep Enrolments – Due 28 July 2023 

Under the new DET Enrolment Guidelines, all 2024 Preps should submit their applications by July 28th, 2023.  

If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, including siblings of current 

students, please encourage them to register their details by July 28th, 2023.  We have already had a number 

of enquiries and school tours for places in 2024 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next year, 

the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 

 

Parents and Friends Association 

Hello Families and Friends, 

As term 2 draws to a close, we have had some great fundraisers this term.  Thanks to everyone who ordered 

pasta in our fundraiser last week.  We raised $150 towards our fundraising goals. 

The Parents & Friends Team and I are looking forward to Term 3.  We will be hosting a Silent Auction and 

80s Trivia Night with a DJ and Disco, so please save the date – 19 August 2023.  More details will follow 

soon.  

In Term 3 we also have our annual Pie Drive, so everyone will have an opportunity to fill up their freezers 

with yummy pies. 

Once again thank you for your support and we wish you all a safe and happy holiday break. 

Kind regards, 

Kate S Doyle  

For P & F Association team 

  

Principal 
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On Special Visitors 

Day, I brought my 

Nana and my 

Grandpa. We did lots 

of fun activities. First of 

all we did some 

colouring and then we 

went to Miss Chen’s 

class room and we did 

an ‘All About Me’ 

activity and made lots 

of bookmarks. Next, 

we went to the Lego 

room and we made a 

boat, it was really cool. 

My favourite part was 

having lots of fun with 

my Nan and Grandad. 

By Olivia 

On June 2nd, we went to school with 

our special visitors or 

grandparents. I shared my 

Grandma with my BFF Tanishka! 

Firstly, we did a grandparents 

wordsearch but my favourite part of 

the day was when I did coding with 

my Grandma, Tanishka and Mr. 

Derrick.     By Kashvika 

On Special Visitors Day, my Grandad, 

Grandma and cousin came to visit. In the 

Prep room and we ate chocolate chip 

cookies, it was a blast! My favourite part of 

the day was playing soccer on the oval. 

By Caleb 

On Friday June 2nd, it was Grandparents and Special 

Visitors Day. My Grandpa, Grandma and Paati came. First 

of all I did a wordsearch and then went to the hall to play 

with the robot Dash. I showed my special visitors around 

the school and then it was time for morning tea. I loved 

spending time with my grandparents and I had a fun time!               

By Shyamala 

 



 

 

Greensborough Primary School 

Book Bash Series 

This week, our P – 6 students had the 

fantastic opportunity to Zoom into the State 

Library of Victoria to meet some outstanding 

authors and illustrators.  On Tuesday, our P 

– 2 students met Matt Cosgrove, author of 

Macca the Alpaca series and many others.  It 

was a great experience, breaking down the 

basics of illustration and character creation.  

On Wednesday, our 3 – 6 students listened 

to Andy Griffiths, exploring the often wacky 

and quirky worlds he explores, based on a 

combination of research and imagination. 

A BIG THANKS to the State Library of 

Victoria for this fantastic opportunity to meet 

these great Australian storytellers!  
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STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone, 

Yes, WINTER is upon us!  How are you 

‘travelling’?  I actually enjoy WINTER, although 

it means saying ‘goodbye’ to my favourite 

season of AUTUMN. 

I realise that some, including children and young people, experience the 

WINTER BLUES.  I’d like to put a positive spin on WINTER! 

Firstly, there are health benefits: 

 Our bodies need to cool to a certain temperature in order to sleep – no 

more tossing and turning due to the heat of Summer.  WINTER is a great 

time for rest and sleep, snuggled under the doona or blankets. 

 Less allergies due to less pollens. 

 Cooler, fresh air makes our heart work harder keeping our circulation 

going.  In cold weather, the heart works harder during periods of physical 

exertion to pump blood and maintain the body’s temperature. That’s a 

good thing -  exercising outdoors in the WINTER makes the heart 

stronger.  Also, our muscles  generally work harder to keep us warm, 

helping us to use more energy while keeping fit. 

 We tend to breathe more deeply during WINTER taking in the fresh air – 

this deep breathing is excellent for our mental health. 

SO, RUG UP AND ENJOY THE GREAT OUTDOORS DURING WINTER! 

Secondly, there are benefits from observing nature:  

Many plants, trees and animals take time to relax and replenish over WINTER, waiting for the renewal of 

SPRING.  Observe the plants that go to ‘sleep’, observe the business of wildlife as it prepares for WINTER.  

WINTER is also a time for us to rest and reflect.  For many people, shorter days and colder temperatures 

signal a time to slow down and enjoy the simple things in life. 

Thirdly, maintain an ATTITUDE OF GRATITUDE: 

 Be thankful for life itself. 

 Be thankful for warm clothes and homes.   

 Be thankful for warm drinks and meals. 

 Be thankful for the warm hugs of loved ones. 

 Be thankful that we can still enjoy outdoor activities – the WINTER sun on our 

faces, the rain that sustains life, fun in the snow and, dare I say it, puddles! 

 The joy of giving warm food and clothes to those who need them. 

Of course, some WINTER days are best enjoyed indoors: warm chocolate and marshmallows, soup, roasts, 

reading, knitting, craft, Lego, boardgames, a good family movie and popcorn, plus JUST A LITTLE GAMING! 

So, I wish everyone a safe, warm WINTER break enjoying 

both the fresh air and the love and warmth of your homes!  

The WHOLE SCHOOL COMMUNITY deserves a restful 

break after a very busy term.  Encourage our  children and 

young people to embrace WINTER . 

Take care & stay warm!  

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 9:00am to 3:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au  

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Physical Education 

For the last few weeks, the students have been participating in a 

lacrosse clinic provided by the Eltham Lacrosse Club. It has been 

amazing to see students so quickly pick up a new sport in such a 

safe and competitive atmosphere.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Round 6 & 7 

The students in Years 4 – 6 participated in the Round 6 & 7 of Winter Interschool Sports!  In round 6 we 

played Watsonia North away and in Round 7 we had a bye. 

The Round 6 results vs Watsonia Heights Primary School were: 

 AFL:    67 – 6   (WNPS won) 

 Soccer:   7 – 3  (WNPS won) 

 Softball:   14 – 13 (WNPS won) 

 Netball:  A:   24 – 3  (WNPS won) 

 Netball:  B:   4 – 6   (GPS won) 

This week is the make-up round where GPS will be playing away against Bundoora.   A big thank you for all 

the support this season, even with the wet weather. 

Leo Derrick 

Sports Coordinator  
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Pupil of the Week 

2023 ~ Term 2 ~ Week 6 

Prep Matias 
For his enthusiasm in Reading Groups and always being kind and 

respectful 

Grade 1/2 A Gino For working hard during Writing this week! 

Grade 1/2 B Billie  G For her contributions in Reading Groups and effort in Writing. 

Grade 3/4 A Raiden 
For his enthusiastic participation in the ‘History Box Incursion’.  You 

are a good sport for dressing up! 

Grade 3/4 B Anjali For her outstanding effort in projecting her voice. 

Grade 5/6 A Steve 
For always being so hardworking and respectful in class!  Keep it up 

😊 

Grade 5/6 B  Hugo  F 
For his consistence and dedication towards all learning areas!  Well 

done. 

Art Lola  M  3/4A 
For her excellent attitude towards sewing her sunflower.  Keep up 

the great work! 

Discovery Ren  L  3/4A For demonstrating excellent creativity with his Lego builds. 

Library Max  F  Prep 
Great work in Library Max!  Your positive attitude and friendly smile 

make Wednesday mornings so wonderful. 

PE 
Lee May  L  

Prep 
For trying a new sport, even though you were scared. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Billee  R  1/2B Your ‘Can Do’ attitude is contagious. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Steve  Z  5/6A For always trying your best, even when nervous. 

OSHClub Billie  G  1/2B For always being a willing helper. 

2023 ~ Term 2 ~ Week 7 

Prep Vidur 
For always striving to achieve his best and presenting his work neatly.  

Well done! 

Grade 1/2A Rona 
For wonderful listening and great focus on Reading activities this 

week. 

Grade 1/2B Billee  R For being a kind and caring friend. 

Grade 3/4 A Lola 
For projecting her voice and speaking in front of the whole school in 

assembly.  Well done! 

Grade 3/4 B Drew 
For consistently participating in class discussions and asking thought-

provoking questions. 

Grade 5/6 A Ethan  N For working hard during Reading Groups!  Keep it up, Ethan 😊 

Grade 5/6 B Liam  D 
For an incredible Speech to Parliament!  What a fantastic 

achievement 

Art 
Charlotte  C  

5/6A 
For excellent threads and textiles skills in the Art Room. 

Discovery Isaac  W  3/4A For showing great creativity with his free choice Lego build. 

Library Hudson  D  Prep For a great effort in Library this week.  Well done! 

PE Hazel  E  Prep For being a Lacrosse Superstar, your throwing is amazing. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Elise  G  Prep For always being neat and giving help to others. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6  
Maisie  G  5/6B For sharing your enthusiasm and love of STEM with all. 
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